
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, August 30, 2016 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present.  Staff present were 

Horace Hudgins, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County 

Attorney.  Others present Faye Belflower, Lynn Davis, Extension Coordinator, Ben Baker, 

Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Sheriff Andy Hester, 

Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA Director, Jeff McDaniel, School Superintendent, Dr. Joy 

Gentry, Rob Calhoun, Air Pistol Team and Parents. 

 Chairman Calhoun called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners presented Proclamations to the 4-H Air Pistol Teams and congratulated 

them on their successful season. 

 Commissioners discussed the Canning Plant.  Mr. Jeff McDaniel, School Superintendent, 

gave an update on the maintenance and operational cost for the Canning Plant.  Mr. Daniel asked 

the Board to consider reimbursing 30% of the total costs to repair the Canning Plant.  The total 

cost for these repairs was $96,962.47. 

 Commissioners discussed closing Sconyers Road.  Commissioner Hall expressed his 

concerns about closing the road and asked the Board to strongly consider other businesses in the 

area. Commissioner McCard expressed his concerns and directed County Manager, Horace 

Hudgins, to check on the water issue on the road and report back to the Board. 

 Commissioners discussed appointing a voting delegate for the business session at the 

2016 ACCG Legislative Leadership Conference. 

 Commissioners discussed the Safety Discount Program which qualifies the County for 

safety discounts on its workers compensation and general liability insurance premiums.   

 The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.  

 

________________________________________ 

Brad Calhoun, Chairman  

 

Attest: __________________________________ 

              Latrice Wilson, County Clerk 


